
In This Issue

Agent Remarks........................1

Winter Outlook.......................2

December Recipe..................3

Equine Tips & Tidbits............3

Extension Office Closed.....3

Drought Impacts &
Outlooks....................................4

Wildlife Information..............5

Examining the 2023
AEWR..........................................6 

X10D............................................6

Program Survey......................6

Beef Management Webinar
Series..........................................7

Events..................................8-10

THE FARMACY
DECEMBER NEWS 

Cooperative Extension Service 
Scott County 

1130 Cincinnati Rd 
Georgetown KY 40324-8934 

(502) 863-0984 
Fax: (502) 863-2392 
extension.ca.uky.edu

I hope you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving. Mine was filled with
family, friends, football, and food. This time of year is the kick start
to what is a very busy holiday season.

This past month I helped host the 32nd Annual Elite Heifer Sale,
worked the open beef shows at the North American International
Livestock Expo, and attended the Annual Kentucky Farm Bureau
Meeting. Through these events I have meet numerous agriculture
leaders in the state as well as broaden my appreciation for Kentucky
agriculture. I hope that I can continue to meet people that will
broaden my knowledge and understanding of this wonderful state. 
I am working to start programming at the 1st of the year. I will hold
private applicator training for pesticides and beef quality assurance
trainings in the months to follow. Please find more information on
those events on page 10. I hope to start planning for summer field
days and the Farm City Field Day after the first of the year as well. I
am wanting to kick off the New Year right! With that said, if you all
have any input on things you would like to see this upcoming year
please let me know. 

Feel free to reach out to me here at the
Extension Office by phone at 
(502)  863-0984 or by email at 
brittany.brewer@uky.edu 

Agent Remarks 






The Winter
Outlook

Derrick Snyder - National
Weather Service, Paducah, KY 

As the leaves change colors and fall to the ground, crops are
harvested, and tendrils of frost form on plants, conversation
often turns to what the coming winter will bring. As we have
seen, winter in Kentucky can bring a bit of everything, from
ice and snow to flooding to bitter cold - even severe
weather. Given how variable the weather during the winter
can be, is it possible to predict what will happen? Many of us
have heard homespun wisdom about ways to predict what
an upcoming winter will bring. Some of the more popular
ones include how dark the hair of a wooly worm is in the fall,
the shape of the seed inside of a persimmon, and counting
the number of morning fogs in August. An office of the
National Weather Service called the Climate Prediction 



Center also releases an outlook for the upcoming 

winter during autumn. 
The winter outlook made by the Climate Prediction Center covers the months of December, January, and
February. It is not possible to give a day by day forecast of what will happen, but it is possible to forecast
whether a region will see a greater chance of above or below normal temperatures and precipitation (rain
and melted snow and ice). If there is not a strong signal either way, the outlook will say that a region will
have an equal chance of seeing above, below, or near normal temperatures and precipitation. It is
important to remember that these outlooks cover a three month period. Periods of cold weather can occur
when above normal temperatures are favored, and the opposite can happen when below normal
temperatures are favored. The same rule also applies for precipitation. 

For Kentucky, there was not a strong enough signal to forecast above or below normal temperatures
during this upcoming winter, so the entire state has an equal chance of seeing above, below, or near
normal temperatures. For precipitation, the northern portion of the state slightly favors above normal
precipitation, while the rest of the state has an equal chance of seeing above, below, or near normal
precipitation. How will this play out over the winter? – We shall have to wait and see! 



 RECIPE

Extension Office Closed
The Scott County Extension Office will be closed for

the Holidays from December 26th - January 2nd

Wishing you and your families a very Merry
Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
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Drought
Impacts

and
Outlook



-Josh Maples 

Drought conditions have wrecked havoc
on cattle producers in varying locations

and times over the past 2 years. The
current drought conditions are some of

the most widespread that we’ve seen
over this period with about 80 percent of
the continental U.S. experiencing at least

the lowest level of drought (D0). As
shown in the chart below, nearly 70

percent of the Southern Plains pasture is
in poor or very poor condition. While
there is already much optimism for

stronger cattle prices in 2023, drought
conditions will be an important influence

in the timing of market reactions.
In 2022, expanding drought (combined

with higher input prices) has driven
substantial liquidation of beef cows and

heifers. The calf crop in 2023 will be
smaller and there will be tighter supplies
of cattle and beef for the next few years.
Markets and prices will react, leading to
recovery/expansion at some point - but
persistent drought is a major headwind.



Click HERE to read more! 

https://mailchi.mp/eaa230207f7b/cattle-market-notes-weekly-20591234?e=9e0ff44835


DEER DEER

Crossbow September 17, 2022- January 16, 2023

Muzzleloader Dec. 10-18, 2022

Free Youth Weekend December 31, 2022 - January 1, 2023

TURKEY TURKEY

Archery September 3, 2022 - January 16, 2023

Crossbow November 12, 2022 - December 31, 2022

Shotgun December 3, 2022 - December 9, 2022

RACCOON RACCOON 

Hunting October 1, 2022 - February 28, 2023

Trapping November 14, 2022 - February 28, 2023

Wildlife Information

Pricing Fire Wood



Cold weather is here and you don’t have any
seasoned firewood. You remember it takes a
minimum of six months to properly season

wood to use in an indoor fireplace.
What can you do? It’s too late now to cut

down a tree, split it and have seasoned wood
for a warm, glowing fire. However, many

vendors have seasoned firewood for sale. 



Click HERE to read the full article

https://forestry.ca.uky.edu/firewood-pricinghttps:/forestry.ca.uky.edu/firewood-pricing


The week of Thanksgiving, USDA National Agricultural Statistics Service’s released the semi-annual

Farm Labor Report. The report includes quarterly estimates of number of hired workers, average

hours worked per worker and average hourly wage rates. The report also provides an annual weighted

average hourly wage rate for field workers, field and livestock workers combined, and all hired

workers, based on the quarterly estimates. Of utmost importance to users of the H-2A visa program,

the field and livestock workers’ combined wage rate for 2022 contained in the FLR becomes the

Adverse Effect Wage Rate utilized in the H-2A program in 2023. So, while the rates don’t become

official until they are released by the Department of Labor in the Federal Register, usually around mid-

December, the rates published in the FR are typically unchanged from what is published in the FLR.

Given the overall tightness in the U.S. labor market, few would be surprised that the fiscal year 2022

U.S. average field and livestock workers’ combined wage rate rose, but the 6.8% fiscal year-over-fiscal

year increase outpaced the 5.3% fiscal year-over-fiscal year growth in seasonally adjusted average

hourly earnings of all private employees and will continue to put significant pressure on the bottom

lines of farmers with significant labor needs.




Click HERE to read more!

Examining the 2023
AEWR

Veronica Nigh. American Farm
Bureau  




Scan the survey above or
click HERE to fill out the

Extension Survey!

https://downloads.usda.library.cornell.edu/usda-esmis/files/x920fw89s/pv63h9083/gq67m157z/fmla1122.pdf
https://www.fb.org/market-intel/examining-the-2023-aewr
https://uky.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_2gg5kSadoPvNz4G


UK Beef Management Webinar Series
Darrh Bullock, Extension Professor, University of Kentucky




Registration is necessary if you have not registered in the past (If you have ever
received an invitation then you should be registered). If you would like to

register, please send an email to dbullock@uky.edu with Beef Webinar in the
subject line and your name and county in the message. You will receive the
direct link with a password the morning of each meeting. This invitation will

directly link you to the site and you will be asked for the password which can be
found just below the link. Each session will be recorded and posted for later

viewing. All meeting times are 8:00pm ET/7:00pm CT. 



The library of all UK beef related videos, including past webinars, can be found
at: 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?
list=PLC5aJFY_Be8XJZ_03_Ql73TK0826T8Fjq



Remember all sessions are 8:00pm Eastern/ 7:00pm Central and please

let us know if you have any issues. 



December 13, 2022
Packer and Consumer Trends with Some Holiday Beef Ideas – Gregg
Rentfrow, Extension Professor, University of Kentucky and Alison

Smith, Kentucky Beef Council Retail and Foodservice
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